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Each spring Second Chance Animal 
Center hosts its Annual Meeting at a 
selected Bennington County venue and 
invites the public to attend an evening of 
camaraderie. This year, on April 6, the 
Annual Meeting took place at the Kimpton 
Taconic Hotel in Manchester, moderated 
by our Board President, Jim Evans.
Besides the completion of administrative 
tasks (approval of 2017 annual-meeting 
minutes, re-election of Trustees, and 
introduction of Board and staff), we 
honored the achievements of three 
individuals whose commitment and 
contributions to Second Chance greatly 
impact the fulfillment of our mission. 
Sonja Seese was recognized with the 
Volunteer of the Year Award for her work 
in the canine section where she cares for 
and enriches the lives of our shelter dogs; 
Michelle Kopeski, Feline Care Technician, 
was given the Staff Recognition Award in 
acknowledgment of her long-term work 
with our shelter cats; and Dr. Raymond 
Koch, a local veterinarian who has 
worked with the shelter for nearly 20 
years through our SNAP, shelter care, and 
public rabies clinic programs, accepted 
our Humanitarian Award for helping 
thousands of community and shelter 
animals throughout his astonishing forty-
year career. To these honorees, we say 
“thank you” for sharing your talents, time, 
and compassion with Second Chance.

Maria Timmerman, Trustee and Building 
Committee Chair, updated everyone 
on the progress of our new facility. 
The Committee continues to work with 
Goldstone Architecture and Naylor & 
Breen to implement the program needs 
in the new building. Though no schedule 
has been set, construction may finish late 
summer with a move and grand opening 
sometime in the fall. Randy Schmidt, 
Trustee and Capital Campaign Co-chair, 
discussed the tireless fundraising efforts 
undertaken by his Committee. We have 
received tremendous support from our 
community, and we have raised over $2.4 
million. Our work continues, though, and 
we will meet with prospective individual 
and business donors, develop public 
events, and launch campaigns targeting 
specific groups within our community. 
Randy closed his presentation by showing 
a photograph of his inspiration, his dog 
Sandy, a Second Chance alumnus; he 
asked that community members identify 
their own inspirations and help support 
our important work.
We closed the evening with an inspiring 
and emotional presentation given by our 
guest speaker, Steve Caporizzo. Steve 
is the Chief Meteorologist at News10 
ABC in Albany and is the creator of their 
popular Pet Connection program. He has 
spent over thirty years supporting, fund-
raising, and working for animal shelters 
and rescues throughout our region. 
(Second Chance has worked with Steve 
for twenty years, and we are the only 
shelter in Vermont honored with this 
relationship.) Steve spoke from the heart 
and commended SCAC for our animal-
care efforts for nearly 60 years as we 

head into a new phase in our history – 
the construction, outfitting, and operation 
of a new facility. He was impressed with 
the incredible detail implemented in our 
new home and remarked that Second 
Chance’s service area is truly fortunate 
to have a compassionate organization 
and state-of-the-art facility available to 
them. He also discussed the importance 
of shelters within the community and how 
shelters help people just as much as they 
help animals in need; animals touch our 
lives in more ways than can be described. 
He also commented on his inspirations 
for his work with animals – 13 dogs and 
one cat, all rescues. Before leaving 
the podium, Steve made a significant 
contribution to our Capital Campaign and 
encouraged everyone to support Second 
Chance, for its past, present, and future 
work in our community.
Thank you to the Kimpton Taconic Hotel 
for hosting our Annual Meeting and 
for donating the use of their beautiful 
ballroom. We appreciate the outstanding 
service that the Hotel’s staff provided that 
evening.
If you are interested in making a tax-
deductible contribution toward our Capi-
tal Campaign efforts, please go to the 
“Ways to Support” section of our website 
(www.2ndchanceanimalcenter.org) or con- 
tact the shelter at 802-375-2898.
Your support truly makes a difference.
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What Is Your Inspiration?
Cathi Comar, Executive Director
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As I have talked to people about Second 
Chance during the past year, including 
potential donors, I occasionally heard 
that they prefer to volunteer or donate to 
organizations that benefit people rather than 
animals.
I am puzzled by that, as I see our shelter as 
serving the citizens of our service area just 
as much as helping the animals.  Of course 
we love our companion animals, but our goal has always been to help our neighbors 
be successful animal caretakers, resulting in happy families and well-cared-for pets. 
We work every day to help families in their efforts to keep their pets and to avoid the 
trauma of surrender.  Having to surrender a family pet can be very traumatic for all 
involved, particularly children—both my wife Patti and I lost dogs for this reason as 
children, and we remember it all too well.
Second Chance has an extensive list of programs designed to help families in our 
service area:
•	 Many of our animals come to us in very difficult times for a family:  the death of 

the pet’s caregiver, the owner moving into an assisted living facility, a divorce, 
the loss of housing that allows pets, etc.  Having a loving, safe place like 
Second Chance, with a kind and dedicated staff, to take care of the animal 
until an appropriate “forever home” can be found, brings great comfort to the 
individual or the family.

•	  If a dog or cat caretaker is unable to afford the cost of dog or cat food (and 
even cat litter), we have a Pet-Food Pantry from which we distribute pet food 
free of charge. In the course of a year, approximately 300 bags of food are 
given to 100 people.

•	 If a companion animal has a medical emergency, and the caretakers are 
unable to afford the needed treatment, our staff will work with our Angel Fund 
to find affordable treatment and to help pay a portion of the cost.  This prevents 
people from having to surrender an animal because they cannot afford proper 
medical care, keeping the family intact.

•	 Sometimes families think they have to surrender a family pet because of bad 
behavior or other potentially fixable issues.  The Second Chance staff is there 
to help, and we even have a dog behaviorist available for consultation.  We work 
hard to help families keep their pets and to have a calm, stress-free household.

•	 Our Companion Enrichment Program focuses on bringing shelter animals to visit 
nursing homes, rehabilitation centers, adult care centers, and even colleges. 
This interaction between humans and companion animals is important for all 
involved, and the program has proved popular and successful.

•	 Our Humane Education efforts in Bennington County schools teach young 
people how to appreciate animals, how to meet and greet animals safely, and 
how to be a great animal caretaker.  These skills stay with these children for 
life – far beyond the lifespan of any one pet.

•	 Our volunteers routinely say that they get much more joy and reward than they 
could ever give to the animals, adding to the lives of the volunteers as well as 
the animals at Second Chance.

Whenever we are able to financially assist a pet caregiver, whether it is free food, 
reduced cost vaccinations or other medical treatment, we are helping the people 
of our service area.  All of these programs, of course, benefit the animals, but even 
more so, bring peace of mind and improve the lives of their caretakers. And if we can 
help keep the animal in the family’s home, that is best for all involved.
An organization like Second Chance may appear to serve animals, but the joy that a 
cat or dog adopted from us brings to an entire family is hard to measure or describe.  
The satisfaction and memories brought to my family and to me from every pet I have 
had has far outlived each animal, and my life would not be the same without them as 
part of my family.

President’s Message
Jim Evans, President
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Tyson’s Out of the Ring
Troy Quinn, Canine Coordinator 
Tyson arrived at the shelter in late February 2017, having traveled a few 
hours from another Vermont shelter that was ending their operations; he 
was the last of two dogs they could not adopt out before they closed. We 
knew that his first two years had been difficult as this dog was an American 
Shelter Dog with some obvious pit bull attributes and did not get along 
with either cats or dogs. Once we got to know Tyson, however, we came 
to realize he would be one of the dogs that everyone who worked at the 
shelter would never forget. 
After bringing Tyson up to date on his vaccines and completing a proper 
temperament test (to give us an idea of the type of home that would be 
best for him), we soon figured out that he was one of our more easygoing 
canines when other animals were taken out of the picture. Anyone who came to meet Tyson would be greeted with a bouncy, 
playful dog that was more than proper when he played with new people. Although he was so gentle and outgoing, we realized 
over time that finding a home for him would not be as easy as it seemed at the outset.
Kennel stress is one of the many problems shelters face when trying to place animals in homes. The longer an animal stays, 
the more likely it is to develop stress from the lack of socialization and stimulation. Although Tyson did get out with volunteers 
and staff quite often, many could tell that he was not as happy as he could be in a proper home.
Although it took approximately ten months for Tyson’s forever home to come along, he touched many hearts at the shelter and 
most certainly made numerous friends with the staff and volunteers. He is now a happy family member, and his best friend is 
his thirteen-year-old person. His case reminded us that, although some dogs have great personalities that make them highly 
adoptable, that is not always what happens for all dogs. 
We wish Tyson and his family many years of fun-filled adventures; and we are glad that our patience and hard work helped to 
make their family “whole” with the adoption of a Second Chance canine.

NEW BEGINNINGS

Vernal’s New Life Mechelle Gates, Feline Coordinator 
Vernal made her way to the shelter as a frightened, older kitten with her two siblings. The team at Second Chance spent much 
time with her with the hope that she would come around and allow someone to adopt her. After a couple of months, she began 
finding comfort in the other cats at the shelter and the staff members as well. 
Once she was willing to come out of her cage for exercise, we noticed that something was just not right about the way she 
walked. Her back leg would simply drag behind her. Acting quickly on the matter, we sent her to a local vet for x-rays. The 
diagnosis was a shocking one. The vet confirmed that she had a condition called Medial Patella Luxation (MPL). This condition 
is where the patella (knee-cap) does not stay in its normal position in the groove on the end of the femur (thigh bone) and will 

pop out, or luxate, to the inside surface of the knee. It is believed that MPL may 
be due to a combination of congenital and anatomic variations. 
Due to her young age and overall good health, Second Chance decided to commit 
the finances and time necessary to make her adoptable—with the hope that, 
through intensive socialization, her true personality would come to the surface.
After surgery, Vernal spent a couple of weeks confined to a cage to ensure that 
her knee would begin to heal properly. Once she had her stitches removed, she 
was given the opportunity to receive some physical therapy in our kitten room, as 

we had no small kittens at that time. She spent several more weeks in there 
and was socialized by many staff members, who were able to get her to go 
from a cat that would only take a few steps at a time, to a spunky cat that 
was able to chase toys and finally play like a kitten should. 
Throughout all of this, there was a woman who was aware of Vernal’s 
condition and consistently checked in on her to see how she was progressing. 
Once Vernal was finally cleared for adoption, she acted quickly and began 
the adoption process. Vernal, who now goes by Gueneviere, or Gwenny, 
lives an easygoing life with her three feline brothers. What could possibly 
be better?

Courtesy Tim Peters Photo



4 | Spring/Summer 2018 | Second Chance Animal Center

In just a few short months, Second 
Chance Animal Center will be making 
its highly anticipated and long overdue 
move to our new home in Arlington. 
We’re working out a strategic plan to 
transport everything from archives to 
animals with a minimum of fuss and 
a maximum of efficiency so that the 
transfer goes smoothly and we are 
closed for as little time as possible.
As we put our final plans in place, it 
seems like a good time to reflect on 
how we reached this high point in our 
almost-60-year history. Our overarching 
mission was then, as it is now, to do all 
we could to help homeless, sick, abused 
and neglected companion animals 
in our community. But our practices 
shifted as the years passed, reflecting 
the realities of our particular situation in 
Bennington County, as well as changes 
in the sheltering world itself. Here are 
some of the highlights.
In 1959, a group of concerned residents 
of Bennington County towns banded 
together to help animals who were in 
need of homes and health care. These 
27 men and women worked with local 
veterinarians to supply the latter, and 
found other compassionate partners to 
provide the former.  But then, as now, 
they discovered that finding permanent 
responsible homes was no easy task. 
So they decided to find a space where 
needy animals could be sheltered until 
they were able to make the transition to 
loving “forever” homes.
And so, in 1961, these founders bought 
an abandoned former restaurant—a 
roadhouse, really—on Route 7A on 
the Arlington-Shaftsbury town line, 

retrofitted it to serve animals rather than 
food, hung a sign declaring “Bennington 
County Humane Society,” and opened 
the doors. One of those early volunteers, 
Chotsie Lefevre of Dorset, recalled, “We 
had no idea what to expect, or how long 
we would last, but we felt compelled to 
do whatever we could for local animals, 
for as long as we could.”
Once they had officially become a non-
profit entity, it didn’t take long for the 
founding Board to realize that the BCHS 
was filling an enormous need in the 
community, and that it warranted hiring 
professionals to staff the shelter. With 
the help of a generous bequest from 
early supporter Ann Edwards, a shelter 
manager was hired, as were qualified 
animal caregivers. Systems were put 
in place—by hand, of course, in those 
pre-computer days—to keep track of 
every animal who entered the building, 
whether surrendered by its owner or 
brought in as a stray needing food, 
shelter and often medical care. 
In its first full year of operation, the 
shelter adopted out 110 dogs and 
puppies, as well as 47 cats and kittens, 
and investigated 31 complaints of animal 
cruelty and neglect.
In 2017, those comparable adoption 
figures were 458 felines and 130 
canines. Although we stopped doing 
cruelty and abuse investigations on our 
own in 2015, we continue to partner with 
local law enforcement and the Vermont 
State Police, and helped facilitate 20 
such investigations in 2017 alone.

The Vet Connection
From our inception, we have relied on the 

ongoing support of our area’s veterinary 
practitioners, a partnership that has 
expanded and strengthened over the 
years. The Board of Trustees has always 
tried to include a vet member to help us 
set policy and goals for animal care, 
and advise our staff on current trends 
in medicine, health care and behavioral 
enrichment.  In the mid-1990s, Dr. Anna 
Worth, co-founder with her husband, 
Bob Bergman, of West Mountain Animal 
Hospital, served in that role. Later on, 
we relied on the wisdom of Dr. Robert 
Treat, Jr., of Green Mountain Veterinary 
Hospital. And seven years ago, Drs. 
Worth and Bergman’s son, “Dr. Bo,” 
stepped into his mother’s shoes as a 
Trustee. 
When the BCHS instituted its Spay/
Neuter Assistance Program (SNAP) in 
the late 1990s to help income-qualified 
cat owners afford these all-important 
operations, virtually all the veterinary 
practices in our area (including across 
the border in New York State) lowered 
their fees to help us stem the tide of 
unwanted litters. Then, around 2001, 
it seemed more practical to make sure 
that all our adoptable pets were spayed 
and neutered before leaving our shelter. 
That’s when Dr. Raymond Koch, who is 
recently retired from his private practice 
in Manchester, stepped in to be our part-
time in-house veterinarian. Working at a 
reduced rate, and often in tandem with 
other practitioners, he has given us from 
one to three days a week, performing 
not just spay/neuter operations, but also 
other surgical procedures. Dr. Koch 
figures he has spayed and neutered 
about 6,500 felines over those 17 years 
as our SNAP veterinarian. Dr. Koch also 

How Our Past Inspired Our Future
Nancy Boardman, Trustee and Capital Campaign Committee Member
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heads up our low-cost rabies clinics in 
East Arlington each year, volunteering 
his time while aided by shelter staff.
Dr. Peter Geannelis of Mt. Anthony 
Veterinary Hospital deserves a special 
shout-out for allowing our medical 
team to acquire necessary medicines 
through his Bennington office. These 
medications are so important as the 
majority of our shelter animals arrive 
with treatable conditions.

Why Our Name Change?
If you’re wondering when and why 
“Bennington County Humane Society” 
became “Second Chance Animal 
Center,” here’s the answer. Around 
2002, the Trustees realized that our 
legal name no longer reflected our 
reality. First, our service area and 
clientele had expanded far beyond the 
borders of Bennington County. We were 
helping animals from the eastern side 
of New York State and in northwest 
Massachusetts, where our shelter was 

much closer than the shelters serving 
their own counties. Second, the official 
name was misleading, with its implication 
that we are funded by the county, when 
in fact we receive no money from the 
towns we serve, nor the county nor the 
state. Third, we felt that our new name 
more accurately reflected the work we 
do. We had grown to not just shelter 
and find new homes for companion 
animals, but also to actively reach out 
into our communities, offering humane 
education programs, summer camps for 
children to teach responsible and loving 
care for all animals, as well as other 
training, educational and community 
programs.

Becoming Part of the 
No-Kill Nation

Another momentous change that came 
during the early 2000s was our shift to a 
“no-kill” philosophy of animal sheltering, 
in keeping with a nation-wide movement 
to drastically cut the number of animals 
who were euthanized because of a lack 
of homes. This change means that we 
are now a “limited-admission” shelter. 
Like our colleagues in animal-welfare 
work, our policy recognizes that a 
“kind death” is sometimes necessary 
if an animal has an incurable illness 
or behavioral issues that make it 
dangerous. But the no-kill goal is to find 
a loving home for every pet possible, 
and to never put down an animal just 
to make room for another. Clearly, this 
philosophy requires more than just a 
limited-access policy when it comes to 
taking in animals at the shelter doors. 
No-kill also requires other initiatives to 
make it successful, including making as 
many “forever” adoptions as possible…
ramping up spay/neuter efforts to stop 
the flow of unwanted litters…working with 
owners to solve behavioral problems so 
that pets won’t be surrendered in the 
first place…and partnering with other 

shelters and rescue groups so that an 
animal who perhaps is languishing at 
one facility is transported to another, 
where it can be seen by a whole new set 
of potential owners.
This sea-change in policy has worked 
remarkably well for us. The euthanasia 
rate, which ran in the 90% range 
throughout our pre-2001 history, now 
stands about 5%. For shelter staff, who 
grow to love the animals in their care, 
the formerly high, and often arbitrary, 
number of euthanasias was harrowing, 
and led to distress and burnout. We 
are proud that we were one of the first 
shelters in Vermont to make the decision 
to go no-kill/limited-admission, and we 
are very proud of our success

Collaboration Is Key
The humane world is one of mutual 
support, sharing, and working in 
partnership to provide the best care and 
rosiest future for animals in need. Over 
the years, SCAC has formed alliances 
with other shelters and rescue groups to 
give animals that come to us the best 
exposure and help finding new homes. 
Although we never seem to have a 
dearth of cats and kittens, dogs can 
be another story. If our kennels aren’t 
filled, we will take in suitable dogs from 
shelters as far away as West Virginia or 
as nearby as Brattleboro. 

Our foster-care program is a lifesaver, 
literally. Feline mothers and their kittens 
live with foster families, away from the 
stress and germs that can’t always be 
avoided in a shelter situation. When 
the kittens are old enough, they come 
back to the shelter with their mother to 
be spayed, neutered and then put up 
for adoption. We are fortunate to have 
caring businesses such as Petco and 
Tractor Supply Company who allow us 
to hold adopt-a-thons at their stores 
throughout the year, and to enjoy the 
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support of Orvis and Stratton Mountain, 
who host fund-raising events for us, as 
well as donate generously to us in many 
other ways. 
We are part of the Vermont Humane 
Federation, a network of state animal-
welfare groups that work to modify and 
create laws that benefit animals of all 
kinds, including putting sharper teeth 
in existing animal-cruelty laws. And 
although we are not conducting animal 
neglect and abuse investigations on our 
own, we log complaint calls and refer 
problems to the appropriate agencies. 
We assist in assessing an animal’s 
living conditions and well-being, and 
work closely with local health officers, 
Select Boards, animal control officers, 
law enforcement agencies, the Vermont 
State Police and the Bennington County 
State’s Attorney to help them identify, 
rectify and, if necessary, prosecute those 
who endanger companion animals.
And then there are a host of individuals 
who support us in countless ways. Tim 
Peters, whose superb photographs of our 
animals grace our adoption and website 
pages and make them irresistible…
Steve Dunning and Jeff Linebeck, 
owners of Circa50 in Manchester, who 
not only serve as a satellite shelter for 
homeless cats but also oversee the 
creation of products whose sales benefit 
SCAC…Steve Caporizzo (shown above), 
longtime friend and animal advocate 
whose Pet Connection show on News10 
ABC out of Albany features some of our 
adoptable dogs and cats every month. 
There are far too many compassionate 
people to mention by name (including 
hundreds of volunteers who contributed 
to our successful operations), but we 
couldn’t do our work without them.

We do need to thank, as well, our 
financial supporters, large and small; 

without their generosity over the years 
we wouldn’t even be here. In 2006, 
the Trustees were facing a grim future. 
Our annual outlay on staffing, food 
and medicines, building maintenance 
and lots of other necessities had risen 
to the point where, unless an angel 
appeared, we would have to close our 
doors within four years. And then came 
the news that Lyn Hoyt, of Manchester, 
had remembered us in her will. Along 
with several other worthy institutions in 
the area, we were fortunate to receive 
the largest bequest, gift or grant in 
our history! Almost simultaneously, an 
Arlington resident who was particularly 
partial to Irish Wolfhounds but who loved 
all animals, had left us a very generous 
donation with no directive other than to 
spend it on the care of our animals. Then 
too, Bennington oil-dealer and animal-
lover Robert Greene and his wife Bertha 
made us the thankful beneficiary of 

another munificent bequest. These and 
other gifts, along with generous grants 
from public and private foundations, 
form the bulk of our endowment. With 
ongoing judicious investment advice and 
vigilant oversight, we feel confident we 
can continue to grow that endowment 
so that we’ll be able to serve people and 
their pets far into the foreseeable future.

You can track some of these highlights 
of our history in the timeline that appears 
along the bottom of these pages. With 
the generosity and support of our 
community, powered by the vision and 
commitment that will continue to drive 
the Board and staff, we are looking 
forward to a great many more years, 
now in our beautiful new home. 

On behalf of everyone at Second 
Chance and the many animals who 
cannot speak for themselves, thank you! 

Timeline
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Pet Rescue Rx, Inc. is a pharmacy for pets that donates all of its net profits to ani-
mal shelters and rescue organizations.  You can purchase your pet’s medications 
and supplies online at petrescuerx.com and choose Second Chance Animal Center 
as the shelter that you support.  
We post reminders about these, and other, partnerships on our Facebook page; 
please share them with your friends. 

Memorial Benches Available
Are you looking for a way to memorialize 
a loved one? Have you been searching 
for a lasting birthday or anniversary gift? 
Trying to figure out a way to honor 
someone special?

Look no further!

Second Chance has three memorial benches available for purchase 
and inscription. The $3,000 purchase price is tax deductible since we will 
install the bench at our new Arlington home.

For details, please contact our office manager at 802-375-2898 ext.303 or 
2ndchance@hughes.net.

Dog-Lovers’ Training Tip
Some dog owners get stuck in a cycle of not walking their dog because he pulls, 

BUT he pulls because he has too much energy from not being walked.

While there is equipment you can use to temporarily solve the 
problem, retraining your dog to walk without pulling or equipment is 

the ultimate goal. Here are some training guidelines to follow:
•	Do not walk in the direction you are being

pulled—turn and walk the other way.
•	 Praise your dog anytime there is slack in

the leash.
  Do not have an end destination in mind! Your goal 
  is not a destination; your goal is behavior change.

Second Chance Animal 
Center is a proud 

recipient of funding from 
Maddie’s Fund®

(maddiesfund.org),
a funding organization 

helping to achieve a no-kill 
nation. #ThanksToMaddie.

A portion of 
Maddie’s Fund® 

is used to underwrite 
some of Second Chance’s 

adoption fees. 
Please contact our 

Director of Shelter Operations 
at 802-375-2898 
for more details.
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A Sneak Peek Behind the Scenes

All three cat-intake rooms are equipped with reflective 
solar tubes, allowing our cats to bask in the sunlight and 

moonlight while they are under temporary quarantine.

Three community cat rooms, each with its 
own screened porch, will allow us to provide 

open living spaces for more felines.

A private general intake room will give much needed 
privacy to those surrendering animals to our care.

All dog assessments and training will take 
place in a separate room, keeping the canine 

office open and available for adoptions.

We will have 14 individual dog runs installed in two rooms 
separated by a support section; both rooms have plenty of 

outdoor light and accessibility to 3 fenced play yards.

We are replacing a small two-room treatment and 
surgical space with a larger, three-room suite to 

continue with our SNAP clinic and care of our shelter 
animals; a separate recovery room will improve 
our ability to monitor animals after anesthesia.

After nearly seven months of construction, our new shelter facility is expected to be completed by fall 
2018. We thought we would take this opportunity to show you some of the program improvements you 
can expect to see in our new home (and these photographs show these spaces still in process). As 
Steve Caporizzo remarked at our Annual Meeting, “They thought of everything.”
If you are inspired by our attention to detail and our commitment to help our community, please consider 
a tax-deductible contribution to this project. Visit our website at www.2ndchanceanimalcenter.org or 
call us at 802-375-2898.
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Our Amazing Supporters
Second Chance gratefully acknowledges the outstanding support of our many contributors—those who make financial 
contributions, donate in-kind services and materials, and those who donate their time. The following pages list contributors 
from October 1 through December 31, 2017. Please accept our apology if any names have been misspelled or inadvertently 
excluded.
Beginning this year, our supporters will be acknowledged annually in our spring/summer newsletter issue, and this 
issue completes acknowledgment of our 2017 supporters. All 2018 donors will be compiled and listed next year in 
our Summer/Spring 2019 Happy Tails issue. We will continue to send acknowledgment letters throughout the year.

Allen, Karen ~ in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Allstate - The Giving Campaign
Alstrup, Mary & Keld
Barends, Deb
Bennett, Rick
Bergman, Bo & Megan Mayhew
Blakely, Linda & Tom
Boardman, Nancy
Brandt, Michael  & Ye Olde Tavern
Burkhardt, Jane
Byer, Lisa
Clark, Lynne ~ in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Corsale, Barbara ~ in Memory of Gus Brady
Dabney, Lee
DuBoff, Shelli & Stuart
Estey, Pat ~ in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Evans, Patricia & James
Fisher, Robin & Marc
Foundation for the Preservation and 

Protection of Green Mountain Boys History 
Gilbert, Dana & Walter
Goodbody, Ann
Henderson, Martha
Huebner, Linda
Hunter, Joan & James ~ in Memory of Wesley
Hutchins, Abigail ~ in Memory of

Charlie Goodwin
Kennedy, Madeline & Bruce
Kimball III, Walker
Lacey, Brooke & James
Lawler, Michael & Michael Nolan
Mahler, Richard ~ in Memory of Ida May Mahler 

and Claude
Maiella, Gwen
Marano, Angie & Mary Botter
Mass Mutual
Mayo, Maureen ~ in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
McGinty, Sally ~ in Honor of Nancy Boardman
McLenithan, Linda
Mellinger, Karen & David
Moore, Susan & Richard
Morandi, Kimberly & Thomas
Morley, Erin
Murphy, Judy
Nash, Nancy & Bruce
Oceanna-Kolb, Rosalie
Peretz, Deborah
Perkins, Leigh & Annie
Petersen, Jeanne
Pistell, Jaccqueline & Richard
Porter, Weslie & Charlie
Posner, Cindy
Pratt, Roseanne & Steve
Racz, Stephanie ~ in Memory of

Charlie Goodwin
Ragone, Diane & Gary
Richards, Taida & Mike
Rizio, Richard ~ in Memory of Nan Rizio

Ruggiero, Joseph
Schmidt, Randy & John Williams
Slevin, Eileen ~ in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Sullivan, Patrica & Sara Bonthuis
Tibbett, Jessica
Timmerman, Maria & Rick
Wassick, Kim & Don
Wayne & Deborah Granquist Fund of the 

VT Community Foundation

Donors
4xFish
Abacus Automation Inc.
Abcug, Lynne ~ in Memory of Sunshine the dog
Adriance, Philip ~ in Honor of Maxi the dog
Ahrberg, Diane & Joe ~ in Memory of

Sherri Bowman
Alden, Diane & Robert ~ in Honor of 

Ginger the dog
Alexander, Gloria & Robert
Alstrup, Mary & Keld
Amos, Mary
Ams, Chip
Anderson, Sally & James
Andrew, Wayne ~ in Memory of Linda and

in Honor of Daisey the dogs
Anonymous ~ in Honor of Ofelia & Orlando in 

Memory of Oscar
Anonymous ~ in Memory of beloved

dogs and cats
Anonymous ~ in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Anonymous ~ in Memory of Geraldine Mariani
Anonymous ~ in Memory of Hazel Candib
Anonymous ~ in Memory of Lee Cappello
Anonymous ~ in Memory of Minnie the dog
Anonymous ~ in Memory of Oscar
Anonymous ~ Love Sake and Smokey
Anonymous ~ in Memory of

Rico Monroe VanWormer
Anonymous ~ in Memory of Sherri Bowman
Armbruster, David
Armstrong, Linda ~ in Memory of Skippy the dog
Arnowitz, Frances & Mark
Asher, Martha ~ in Memory of Harley
Attaya, Kim & Richard
Atwood, Eleanor ~ in Memory of Sherri Bowman
Ayer, Darla
Bacon, Christine ~ in Memory of Victor

& Lilian Bacon
Baker, Elisabeth
Baker, Jacki & Ron Mancini
Balassie, Audrey
Ball, Karla & Douglass
Barbecue Recreation LLC
Barie, June & George
Barrick, Ruth Ann

Barrows, Judith ~ in Memory of Teja the dog
Bartholomae, Richard
Bartosewcz, Cindy & Craig ~ in Memory of 

Jewel, Mazzy, Ali, and Muffet the cats
Beaumont, Julie & Paul ~ in Memory of

Joyce Horst Fisk
Beebe, Ellen ~ in Memory of Grendel the cat
Beggs, Andrew ~ in Honor of Amy Strombotne
Bellamy, Kimberly & Peter
Benjamin, Angela & Alan ~ in Memory of 

Honey Girl the dog
Bennett, Sandra ~ in Memory of Sheila Foster
Benoit, Nancy & Alan
Bentrim, Catherine ~ in Memory of 

Nancy Thompson
Berard, Kim & Michael ~ in Memory of 

Mary Hewitt
Bergman, Robert
Bernasco, Lyn & Rick
Bianco, Joe
Bolton, Jason ~ in Memory of Jake Bolton
Bonifanti, Georgeanne ~ in Memory of 

Nan Rizio
Borrelli, Andrea & Matthew ~ in Honor of

Betty Eschbach
Bose, Leslie & John
Boudreau, Christine & Edward Burgess ~

in Memory of Hazel Candib
Bowlen, Bruce
Bowman, Judy ~ in Honor of Lila
Bradley, Christian ~ in Honor of Keelyn Bradley
Bradley, Leesa & Kevin
Breen, Sunni & Mark ~ in memory of Molly, Toby, 

and Oreo the cats
Brett, Matilda
Brod, Melissa ~ in Honor of Izzie the cat
Bronson, Rae & Gary ~ in Memory of 

Shania the cat
Brower, Judie & Bob
Brown, Edith
Brown, Lorraine & James ~ in Memory of 

Bella the cat
Buchmayr, Katherine ~ in Memory of 

Tessa the dog
Buck, Kathy & Tom ~ in Honor of Callie the cat
Buechner, Judith & Frederick
Burden, patrice & Cristopher
Burdick, Wesley ~ in Memory of

Shayley Lynell Estes
Burnett, Linda ~ in Memory of Bob the dog
Busby, Sarah ~ in Memory of Sherri Bowman
Butler, Nancy & Eileen Rooke ~ in Memory of 

Thomas Harrison
Caffey, Susan ~ in Memory of Thomas Harrison
Caldwell, Lilly & Sverre
Callagy, Debbie & Mike
Canedy, Deborah ~ in Honor of 

Zoe the dachshund

Capital Campaign Donors Capital Campaign Donors Donors
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Cannavan, Eleanor ~ in Memory of Kitty, 
Amanda, Miss Meow, Gracie, Elizabeth, and 
Peanut the cats

Caputo, Doreen ~ in Memory of Lacey
Carpenter, Joe
Casey, Janet ~ in Memory of Phyllis Binkley
Catalfimo, Jim ~ in Memory of Beau the dog
Catherman, Constance & Robert
Cedar, Sue
Cestone, Lila & Kenneth ~ in Memory of 

Colin Capella
CGK Construction LLC
Chamberlain, Marjorie
Chapman, Linda & Phil
Chapman, Lynne ~ in Memory of 

Stephanie Chapman
Chenail, Carol ~ in Honor of 

Charlie and Susie Targowski
Childs, Martha
Christiansen, Karen ~ in Honor of 

Bill & Patricia Mayer
Ciampa, Paula ~ in Honor of the staff at the 

Grateful Dog Training and Daycare
Clancy, Patricia & John
Clark, Dawn & James ~ in Honor of Miles the cat
Clark, Melanie & Marshall
Clark, Sherron
Clarke, Kelly
Clayton, Janet ~ in Memory of Alfie the beagle
Cleary, Debbie
Coleman, Nancy & Richard Frantz
Colliano, Laura & Samuel ~ in Memory of 

Erin Kennedy
Comar, Cathi ~ in Honor of Blossom and Scooter
Comar, Dayle ~ in Memory of Pearl the dog
Comar, Judith
Comar, Terese & Mike ~ in Memory of 

Mary Hewitt
Cone, Donald
Confluence Solutions, LLC
Conlon, Janette
Constantino, Madelyn & Francis ~ in Memory 

of Colin Capella
Cooke, Katya & Randal Smather ~ in Honor of 

Maisie the dog
Coombs, Karen & Stephen
Cooper, Roger
Coppola-Wallace, Rita
Corey, Dawn & Leon
Cornell, Carol & Chris ~ in Memory of 

Mary Hewitt
Cornwell, Maria
Corr, Deborah
Cotter, Judith ~ in Memory of Robert Ogden
Couch, Virginia ~ in Memory of Norma Raetz
Craft, Greta & Richard ~ in Memory of 

Harley the dog
Craven, Mia
Crowe, Mary & Clements ~ in Memory of

Don Moulton
Cummings, Marjorie ~ in Memory of 

Heidi Cummings
Daguanno, Elizabeth
Damon, Noreen & Chris ~ in Memory of Callie & 

Penny and in Honor of Minnie
Damour, Joan & Richard ~ in Memory of 

Joyce Horst Fisk and in Memory of Ted Lanoue
Dashnaw, Eileen & Michael
David, Kathleen & Christopher
Davis, Ann & Charles
Davis, Joyce ~ in Memory of Sally

Davis, Karen & Russell ~ in Memory of 
Heidi Cummings

Davis, Lori & Mitchell ~ in Memory of Shannon, 
Ruffie, Bort, Ollie, & Vengie the cats

Day, Janice ~ in Memory of Jay Palmer
Decker, Louise
Deignan, Mary Jo
Del Tufo, Alisa & Joseph Chirchirillo
Delaney, Suzanne ~ in Memory of Robert Young
Helfer-Delprete, Shauna & John Delprete
Demers, Lynn
DeRosa, Jacqueline & Mitchell
DeSamsonow, Alexander ~ in Memory of 

Belle the dog
Desantis-Kinder, Doreen ~ in Memory of 

Helen Ann Hajj
Devito, Marie & Dave Crowley ~ in Honor of 

Honey the dog
Dewey, Carol & Ron
Di Gangi, Mary ~ in Memory of Eliza the cat
Diddel, Heather & Samuel P B House ~ 

in Memory of Colin Capella
DiLorenzo, Deb & John ~ in Memory of 

Gobi the cat
Disco, Janice & Larry ~ in Memory of 

Oliver the dog
Donley, Lorraine & Kelly
Dorgeloh, Susan ~ in Memory of all our cats and 

dogs who shared their lives with us
Draffin, Christine ~ in Memory of Edward Draffin
Drew, Vincent
Drunsic, Linda & William
DuBoff, Rebecca & Ted Beaudoin ~ in Memory 

of Claude DuBoff the dog 
DuBoff, Shelli & Stuart ~ in Memory of 

Chocolate Man the horse
Duerbeck, Joeen ~ in Memory of Phyllis Binkley
Dundon, Thelma
Dunne, Francis ~ in Memory and in Honor of 

Staige and Cassidy the dogs
Dunnington, Janet & Guy ~ in Memory of Tux, 

Tubby, Tesses, B, and Maudie the cats
Dupree, Patricia
Dykes, Eleanor & Donald
Eckhardt, Jane & Al ~ in Honor of Alistair
Edwards, Judy & H.J. ~ in Memory of 

Henry J. Edwards II and Agatha the cat
Elias, Tammy & Thomas
Engaged Leadership
English, Leila
Equinox Terrace
Erwinski, April
Eschbach, Elizabeth ~ in memory of Molly, 

Samantha and Holly
Evans, Patricia & James
Evelyn Lindsay Trust
Fabricius, Janet
Fane, Warren ~ in Honor of Bruce, Patches, and 

Eli the dogs
Ferrarin, Giaconda ~ in Memory of Baby the cat
Ferrarin, Marie & Ray ~ in Memory of 

Lester & Ann Hohmann
Fields, Sandra & Thomas
Fifth Generation Inc.
Finnegan, Geraldine
Fitzgerald, Karen & Terence ~ in Memory of 

Louise Saari
Flanigan, Katherine & Scott
Florek, Bernice & Charles ~ in Memory of 

Thomas Harrison
Foley, Christine ~ in Memory of Sherri Bowman
Fontein, Doug

Ford, Linda
Forest, Nichole & Joseph
Forkey, Denise & Kevin ~ in Memory of 

Peabody, Jena and Hennessey the dogs
Fort, Ann ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Fortier, Jeff
Foster, Rosemarie
Foulkes, Sue & Sky
Foundation for the Preservation and 

Protection of Green Mountain Boys History
Fraternal Order of Eagles #1861
Fricke, Inge
Fricke, Russell
Friedman, Martin ~ in Memory of Julie the dog
Frothingham, Pamela & David
Fry-Bowen, Lisa ~ in Memory of Sam the cat
Furtado, Carmel
Gaffney, Eleanor A.
Gallaher, Catherine
Gallant, Brodie ~ in Memory of Shania the cat
Gangemi, Mary & Marvin
Garbarsky, Cynthia
Garland, Rita & Stuart
Gasper, Timothy
Gaylord, Heather & Mike Quinn ~ in Memory of 

Erin Kennedy
George, Laurie ~ in Memory of Pip and Colden
Gerstein, Ed
Gilbert, Pamela & Arthur
Gilbert, Elizabeth ~ in Memory of Phyllis Binkley
Gilbert, Dana & Walter
Giroux, Angela & Leonard
Goertz, Linda & Thomas
Gold, Mari ~ in Memory of Pogo and

in Honor of Fuji the cats
Gold, Patricia
Goldstein, Barbara & Margot Falkner ~

in Memory of Huckleberry the dog
Goodermote, Isadore
Goodwin, Elizabeth & John ~ in Memory of 

Charlie Goodwin
Goodwin, Mary & Peter~ in Memory of 

Charlie Goodwin
Gorman, Mariann & Dennis
Graham, Cathy ~ in Honor of Cheryl Edwards
Graney, Ayla ~ in Memory of Josh and in Honor 

of Henry the beagles
Granger, Cindy & Matthew ~ in Honor of 

Spencer Granger the dog
Grauer, Joel & Edgardo Lebron ~ in Honor of 

Sasha the cat
Gray, June
Green Mountain Girls
Green, JoAnne
Greene, Kathleen
Grey, Mary ~ in Memory of Nan Rizio
Griffen, Linda ~ in Memory of Louise Saari
Gross, Barbara ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Gunther, Donna & Gary ~ in Memory of 

Bobbi McDonough
Hahn, Sarah & Neal
Hambright, Thea & Erwin
Hamilton, Linda & Richard
Hamilton, Lynette ~ in Honor of 

Randi and Robbie the cats
Hanrahan, Debra ~ in Honor of Savannah
Harding, Julie & Jay
Harrington, Alberta & Ross ~ in Memory of 

Mary Hewitt
Harris, Richard ~ in Memory of Rick Hains
Harrison, Norma ~ in Honor of Judy Murphy

Donors Donors Donors
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Hart, Gloria ~ in Memory of Wiles, Chiquita
and Fiona

Harvey, Eleanor & Phil ~ in Memory of 
Tweed the dog

Harvey, Linda & Donald
Hastey, Carol & Joe ~ in Memory of 

Robert Young
Hatch, Francis
Hauser, Kathy ~ in Memory of Erin Kennedy
Hauser, Peter
Hawksley, Laura & Margaret Ellis ~ in Memory 

of Phyllis Binkley
Hawrylow, Inga
Hayden, Lindalee ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Haynes, Jean
Hazelton, Darlene ~ in Memory of Lola, 

Freedom, and Daisy the cats
Heaton, Tamara & Gregory
Henault, Angela
Henderson, Martha
Henning, Mary ~ in Memory of Tyler, Mykah, 

Penney, Boots, Morgan, and Jessie the dogs
Henrikson, Ellen & Neil
Herrmann, Mary Ann & Robert
Hewitt, Elaine & Carlton ~ in Memory of 

Mary Hewitt
Hinger, Alexis & David Griffiths ~ in Memory of 

Marie Robertson
Hirst, Mary & John
Holbrook, Marcia
Holland, David ~ in Honor of Percy the dog
Holland, Madelyn ~ in Honor of 

Sir Reilly Wags-A-Lot and 
in Memory of Hillside’s Valentine Willy

Holm, Tracie & Scott Brown
Holt, Brayton
Horridge, Gertrude & Bill
Houghton, Beverly & Robert
Howard, Diane & David ~ in Memory of 

Atticus the cat
Howard, Katherine & Kenneth ~ in Memory of 

Jake Bolton
Howe, Cora May & Bob
Howland, Barbara
Hulett, Rebecca ~ in Honor of Thea and all the 

shelter dogs
Humphrey, Lenore ~ in Honor of 

Maddie and Jessie the cats
Hunt, Donna & Donald ~ in Memory of 

James Goodwin
Hunter, Susan ~ in Honor of Tegan

and Shelby Gutbeir
Hurlbut, Anna ~ in Memory of Sherri Bowman
Hustler, Hattie & Richard ~ in Memory of 

Hazel Candib
Hyde, Kathryn & Douglas
Ibbetson, Doris ~ in Memory of Tiny Sadie
IBM Employee Services Center
Iskowitz, Evy & Jay
Jennings, Deborah & Ronald ~ in Memory of 

Jake Bolton
Jepson, Mary & Gerald ~ in Memory of 

Erin Kennedy
Johnson, Jennifer
Jones, Arthur
Jones, Polly & Richard ~ in Memory of 

Leslie Fuller
Jones, Ruth & Todd ~ in Memory of Frosty, 

Hailey & Ruby Jones the cats
Josiah Macy Jr. Foundation ~ in Memory of 

Charlie Goodwin

Kalinowski, Bonnie
Kalinowski, Lorraine
Kaplan, Dan
Katz, Judith & Stewart
Kearn, Chrisman
Kelleher, Vincent & Richard Bump ~ in Memory 

of Tom the cat
Kelly, Christina ~ in Memory of Elly the dog
Kelly, Diana & Thomas
Kelton, Arthur ~ in Memory of Lorraine M Kelton
Kemmer, Dawn
Kenison, Charles
Kennedy, Norton ~ in Memory of 

Priscilla Kennedy
Kent, Holly
Kenyon, Kathy
Keyes, Lawrence
King, CeCe ~ in Honor of Vera the cat
King, Mary & Joseph ~ in Honor of

Cassie the dog
Klein, Debora & Alfred
Klonsky, Jane & Arthur
Knapp, Barbara ~ in Memory of Kitty the cat
Knapp’s Hobbies ~ in Memory of Lee Cappello
Knight, Roberta
Knights, Bryan ~ in Memory of Hunter and 

in Memory of Lee Cappello
Kohler, Victoria
Kornreich, Marcy & Kenneth ~ in Memory of 

Hazel Candib
Kosak, Nelson & Robert Clooney ~ in Memory 

of Darlene and Cassie the dogs
Kovach, Nancy ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Kramer, George ~ in Memory of Carole Kramer
Krautz-LaPorte, Paula & Robert LaPorte
Lacey, Brooke & James ~ in Honor of 

Judy Murphy
Lalonde, Kristina
Lamke, Richard
LaPlaca, Joe
LaPointe, Roland ~ in Honor of 

Nate & Sara Merrill
Larkin, Janice & Matthew ~ in Memory of 

Robert Young
Larrouy, Anne ~ in Memory of Phyllis Binkley
Lawrence, David & Robert Galik
LeBlanc, Doris
Lederer, Mary & Rich ~ in Memory of 

your many cats and dogs
Lee, Patricia & Jim
LeSage, April ~ in Memory of Cheryl Edwards
Leschke, Richard & Jack Frielingsdorf
Lewis, Elizabeth & William
Lewsey, Susan ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Liehr, Kitty ~ in Memory of Patrick Liehr
Limbacher, Joann & Robert
Lindsey, Morgan
Lizotte, Suzanne & Warren
Locklin, Cynthia ~ in Honor of Beary the cat
Loos, Kim & Carole  Sheringham ~ in Memory 

of Alice Loos and her Shih Tzu Matilda
Loudenslager, Cindy
Lum, Mary
Lynch, Jim
Lyons, Claire & John
Lyons, Patricia ~ in Memory of Norma Raetz
MacNeil, Dale ~ in Memory of Louise Saari
Madden, Deb & Tim
Mahar, Marilyn & Francis ~ in Memory of

Lee Cappello

Mahlmann, Charlene & William ~ in Memory of 
Ardella Morin

Main, Florence & Brian
Malady, Donna
Mangari, Nancy ~ in Honor of 

Bacio & Sheba the dogs
Maple Leaf Realty
Marcoux, Kathi ~ in Memory of Bob Marcoux
Marovic, Mikica ~ in Memory of Heidi Cummings
Marthage, Erica
Martin, Tatiana
Mason, Dot ~ in Memory of Finley
Matteson, Barbara & Howard ~ in Memory of 

Phyllis Binkley, Jean Viebrock, and their Lady
Mattison, Beatrice ~ in Honor of Neil & Dana 

Mattison and Jerry & Debbie Mattison
Mattison, Linda ~ in Memory of Perry Mattison
Mattison, Dana & Neil ~ in Memory of Gerald 

Mattison and in Honor of Beatrice Mattison
Matunas, Allison ~ in memory of Elvira the dog
McArdle, Carolyn & James ~ in Memory of 

Charlie Goodwin
McBride, Bonnie & Patrick
McBride, Kelsey & Ryan
McClure, Cathy & Stephen
McDevitt, Linda
McDonald Harvey, Claire ~ in Memory of 

Charles Hicks and  
in Memory of Thomas Harrison

McDonough, Thomas ~ in memory of 
Maggie the dog

McEvoy Charitable Fund
McGee, Sheila
McGovern, Barbara & Bill
McGuire, Elizabeth
McInerney, John ~ in Memory of 

Victoria McInerney
McLeod, Mary ~ in Memory of Molly, Daisy,

and Roddy
McRaith, Rochelle ~ in Memory of Molly the dog
McShane, Jean & William ~ in Memory of 

Sherri Bowman
Meller, Margaret
Merritt, Claire ~ in Memory of Sasha the dog
Merritt, Nancy & Walter ~ in Memory of 

Dennis D’Angelo and Celia Silfen
Merrow, Curtis
Meskun, Linda
Meunier, Dare ~ in Memory of Cricky the cat 

and Theresa Carey
Meyer, Virginia ~ in Memory of Sabrina
Miele, Marc
Milano, Barbara ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Millington, Ellen
Mills, Nicole
Mintrone, Jeanne ~ in Memory of Daisy May, 

Viking, and Luigi Mintrone
Mixson, Martha
Moccia, Richard ~ in Memory of Armani the dog
Monroe, Marylou & Franklin
Montfort, Elizabeth
Moore, Louise & Donald ~ in Memory of 

Boots the cat
Morin, Gail ~ in Memory of Sherri Bowman
Morris, Charlotte
Morrison, Mary
Morrissey, Barbara ~ in Honor of 

the Philip Kemp family
Moser, Nina & Eric
Mosheim, Kit & Dan
Mount, Jan & Joe

Donors Donors Donors
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Mozer, Terry & Bob ~ in Memory of 
Charlie Goodwin

Mt. Lebanon Chapter #89 O.E.S.
Mueller, M. C.
Muncil, Mary
Myers, Laurie & Michael ~ in Honor of 

Buzz the dog
Nardone, Susan & Ken Maurer ~ in Memory of 

Buddy the cat
Neaton, Becky & Terry ~ in Memory of 

Sherri Bowman
Neaton, Tasha ~ in Memory of Sherrie Bowman
Nelson, Marianne & Stephen
Nguyen, Quang
Nicholson, June & Kenneth ~ in Memory of 

Robert Harrington
Niles, Joan ~ in Memory of Norma Raetz
Nitta, Bhima
Norris, Nancy
Novick, Lynette & Edward ~ in Memory of 

Magic Novick the dog
Nuckols, Patricia ~ in Honor of Jeffrey Nuckols 

and family
O’Brien, Marianne & Kenneth ~ in Memory of 

Jesse the dog
Olin, Lesley & Noel ~ in Memory of 

Christine (Tinker) Loveland
Oller, Sean-Marie
Orava, Heather & James
Orr, Maureen & Frank ~ in Memory of 

Floyd & Nancy Holliday
Orvis ~ in Memory of Richard Neal Hains
Otte, Helen
Owens, Carol ~ in Memory of Georgine Barrie
Pabst, Kathryn & Phillip
Palmer, Elizabeth ~ in Memory of Chez, Bucky, 

and Marty the cats
Palmer, Joanne & David ~ in Memory of 

Sammie the dog
Paquin, Martha & Thomas ~ in Memory of 

Ethel Raney
Parker, Paul
Partenope, Marcia & Thomas
Patnaude, Jean & Armand ~ in Memory of 

Colin Capella
Patterson, Linda ~ in Memory of Bettina and 

in honor of Ginger the cats
Patton, Brittany ~ in Memory of Sherri Bowman
Paturzo, Lisa ~ in Memory of Marie Robertson
Pecor, Sheila ~ in Memory of Mary Hewitt
Pegues, Marlena & Jack
Pennypacker, Margaret & John
Perry, Catherine C.
Peters, Kyoko & Harold
Petras, Elizabeth ~ in Memory of 

Walter L. Barber
Petrelis, Beverly ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Pfister, Mary
Pflug, Melissa
Picano, Jeanne & Dennis ~ in Memory of Gypsy
Pierce, Kimberly & Daniel
Pilachowski, Marsha & Dave
Pincher, Gerene
Pine Cobble School Inc. Outreach Committee
Pino, Marfisa & Anthony Mazzetti
Pinsonneault, Jan ~ in Memory of Carey
Pinsonneault, Rita ~ in Memory of Buster the cat
Pistell, Jacqueline & Richard ~ in Memory of 

Gilbert the cat
Plage, Carolyn ~ in Honor of Cleopatra the cat
Plante, Susan & Leo ~ in Memory of Mary Hewitt

Plasse, Silvia & Michael ~ in Memory of 
Buddy and Nellie

Poeton, Terrell & Richard ~ in Honor of
Bear the cat

Porter, Weslie & Charlie ~ in Honor of 
Master Carter Primmer

Post, Karen ~ in Memory of Cheryl Edwards and 
in Memory of Lee Cappello

Poupart, Sharon
Pradella, Jesse
Pratt, Roseanne & Steve
Preble, Christine & Robert
Preece, patricia & Terrance
Preston, Victoria ~ in Honor of 

Cathy Rano’s birthday
Price, Barbara
Price, Kathryn
Pudvar, Sherry & Robert ~ in Memory of 

Mary Hewitt
Pultorak, Ellen ~ in Memory of Louise Saari
Raab, Judith & Lawrence ~ in Memory of Molly 

the dog
Rabideau, Evelyn & Richard ~ in Memory of 

Hazel Candib
Rautenberg, Jane
Ray, Virginia & Albert ~ in Memory of Sid the cat
Reed, Cathy
Reese, Carol & Donald
Reiss, Susan
Reutlinger, Sue & Alan ~ in Memory of Dickens 

the cat
Reynolds, Mary ~ in Memory of Goldie the cat
Rice, Marilyn & Ed
Rice, Muriel ~ in Memory of Paul Galusha and in 

Honor of Tucker the dog
Richardson, Colleen ~ in Memory of 

Don Moulton
Richmond, Jennifer
Riddervold, Gayle
Rizio, Joan ~ in Memory of Lia Shattuck and

in Memory of Richard Goddard
Rizio, Richard ~ in Memory of Nan Rizio
Roberson, Emma & Larry ~ in Memory of 

Lee Cappello
Robert & Ann Newburger Foundation
Robert Wood Johnson Foundation ~ 

in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Roberts, Wendy ~ in Memory of Zada the dog
Rockwell, Daisy & Aaron York ~ in Memory of 

Ignatz the cat
Rogers, Joan
Rome, Shelley & Donna Lyons ~ in Memory of 

Thomas Harrison
Roosa, Maureen
Roosma, Marguerite & Garret
Ross, Patricia
Roszer, Sally Ann & Ron ~ in Memory of 

Erin Kennedy
Roy, Julianne & James ~ in Honor of 

Kathy Sarchino
Rubadeau, Nancy & Richard ~ in Memory of 

Mini and Tiger the cats
Rudner, Betsy
Ruege, Deena & Roger ~ in Memory of 

Lee Cappello
Rusche, Ronald
Russ, Christine & Donald ~ in Memory of 

Baraby, Willie, and Abigail
Russert, Judy & Michael
Russo, Karen
Sadlak, Mary Jean

Salem, Priscilla & Charles
Salner, Patricia ~ in Memory of Jake Bolton
Saltalamacchia, Lauren ~ in Memory of 

Charlie Goodwin
Sanders, Pam & Jerry ~ in Memory of 

Mary Hewitt
Sausville, Janet ~ in Honor of Lily, Mady, Gracie, 

Penny, and Gemma
Sawyer, Paula
Scherer, Carlin
Schmigel, Mary ~ in Memory of Peter Hansen
Schmitt, Wendy & Thomas
Scott, Mary Jane & Norman ~ in Memory of 

Katherine Allen and in Memory of Linda Mayer
Scranton, Arden & Chuck
Sears, Beverly & Richard
Shalonis, Mark
Shatus, Karen & Joseph ~ in Memory of 

Moosie the cat
Shays, Mai Ly & Cory ~ in Memory of Art Paulin
Shea, Esther & Charles
Sheehan, Julie and the Cinabelle and 

Benjamin Esterman Foundation
Shepard, Josephine ~ in Memory of 

Erin Kennedy and in Memory of Hazel Candib
Shop Taconic
Sicko, David ~ in honor of Sweetie the cat
Simpson, Fronia & Marc 
Simpson, Valerie & Jeffrey
Sinos, Wynda & Harry
Siok, Joyce & Maureen Lyons ~ in Memory of 

Hazel Candib and Tom Harrison
Skidmore, Phyllis & William ~ in Memory of 

Robert Harrington
Skoug, Seline & David Van De Water ~ 

in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Cooke, Katya & Randal Smather ~ in Honor of 

Maisie the dog
Smith, E. Gail
Smith, Mildred & Raymond
Somers, Jo-Ann & Robert ~ in Memory of 

Max the dog
Spengler, Sue
Spindler, Victoria & Garold
Spoto, Laura & Charles ~ in Memory of 

Phyllis Binkley
Squiers, Eileen
Squires, Barbara & Terrance ~ in Memory of 

Shelley Wexman
Stair, Carole ~ in Memory of 

Phoenix and Saydie the dogs
Stark, Krishna
Stein, Patricia & Jerry ~ in Memory of 

Joe Curran
Stepp, Sharon ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Stetson, Anne ~ in Memory of Bridie the dog
Steuernagel, Priscilla ~ in Memory of

Tex the dog
Stock, Bonnie & Ken
Stokes, Heidi
Stone, Patricia & William ~ in Honor of 

Milly & Molly
Stone, Polly
Strachan, Judith & John ~ in Memory of 

Buddy the cat
Sugihara, Amy
Sullivan, Mary & David ~ in Honor of 

Caroline and Dave McGuire
Sun, Grant ~ in Memory of Bobby the dog
Suss, Charles

Donors Donors Donors
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SVMC Billing Office/Patient Accounts ~ 
in Memory of Charlie Goodwin

SVMC Emergency Room
Swartz, Caitlin
Swartz, Mary Ann & Terrance
Swezey, Judy ~ in Honor of Harley

& Hans the dogs
Swinarton, Amy & Scott
Sylvester, Beverly
Taylor, Christopher
Taylor, Jaime ~ in Honor of Timothy Taylor
Taylor, Barbara & Kevin ~ in Memory of 

Robert DeZego
The Family of Donald Johnson ~ in Memory of 

Art Paulin
The grandchildren of Joan Niles
The Redducs Foundation
Thomayer, Ann ~ in Memory of Colin Capella
Thompson, Shirley & Franklin ~ in Memory of 

Tom Harrison
Thomson, Cindy ~ in Honor of Roxy the dog
Thurber, Mary Jane ~ in Memory of 

Colin Capella
Tibbetts, Karen & Joel
Timmerman, Maria & Rick
Trafford, Barbara ~ in Memory of 

Charlotte Bartholomae
Trainor, Peter ~ in Memory of Robert Young
Turner, Lorna & Robert
Tuttle, Cornelia ~ in Memory of Diesel the dog
Tyler, Helen & Nathaniel ~ in Memory of 

Xena the dog
Urban, Margaret & Raymond
Vallencourt, Nancy & Bert ~ in Memory of 

Bentley, Buddy, Ruby, Dudley, B.J., Stanley, 
Tyler, and Dinah

Vallone, Brenda ~ in Memory of Mary Hewitt
Varosy, Guyla & Hannie
Verhaeghe, Marilyn & Robert
Vermont Country Store
Vermont Overland Rally
Victor, Martine
Village at Eagle Rise Homeowners Assoc ~

in Memory of Charlie Goodwin
Visconti, Carol & Ed
Wadsworth, Linda
Wager, Jean & Peter
Walker, Scott ~ In Honor of Hallie Walker
Ward, Madeline
Warren, Susanne & Jim ~ in Honor of

Lorenzo the cat
Weissman, Edward & Steve  Smith ~ in Memory 

of Ralph the cat
Wendell, Andrea
Werner, Judy & John ~ in Memory of Roo
West, Barbara
Wheeler, Patrick
Wheeler, Shelley
Whitney, Carolyn ~ in Memory of Ronald Whiting
Whitney, Susan & Peyton ~ in Memory of

Riley the cat
Wigger, Carol ~ in Honor of the Graphics Team 

at Hemmings Motor News
Wilkins, Sarah & Laura ~ in Memory of 

Marsha Wilkins
Wilkins, Virginia & Francis ~ in Honor of 

Lola the dog
Williams, Claire
Williams, Sally & William 
Wilson, Margaret ~ in Honor of Katie B. Sullivan

Winburn, Kim & Patrick
Winn, Stacy & John ~ in Memory of 

Sherri Bowman
Winters, Elizabeth ~ in Memory of 

Cole and Luna the dogs
Wobus, Reinhard
Wohlsen, Marian & David ~ in Memory of 

Bear the cat and Rufus & Monks the dogs
Wood, Carol
Wood, Gail
Wood, Helen
Yates, Jacqueline & Raymond ~ in Memory of 

Erin Kennedy
Yorke, Natalie & David ~ in Memory of 

Woog and Olli the cats
Young, Mary Ellen & Brant ~ in Memory of 

Merlin, Jess, and Gretta the cats
Young, Nancy ~ in Memory of Mangus, Orson, 

Jesse, Gilda, Jones, Mouche, Charlie, Brandy, 
Minsoo, and Tara; and in Honor of  
Abbey and Cole

Zapletal, Nancy & Robert
Ziller, Judy
Zimmer, Paula & Peter
Zorio, Anne Marie & Peter ~ in Memory of 

Colin Capella
Zuber, Nancy

In-Kind Donors
Ackerman, Vivian
Affleck, Meg
Allard, Barbara & Brian
Barsky, Norris & Jody Ganiban
Bennington House of Tile and Carpet
Bishop, June
Bishop, Nancy
Bitteker, Patricia & Brian
Blair, Jen
Blakely, Linda & Tom
Blau, Sarah
Bolgos, Gerald
Bottesi, Marlene
Breese, Robert
Bronson, Nikki & Tim
Buck, Kathy & Tom
Burgess Road After-School Program
Carpenter, Joe
Carter, Peggy
Cassano, Lynne
Catamount Access TV
Colegrove, Deb & Hoppy
Cordano, Andrea
Craven, Mia
Dalton, Claudia
Dauenheimer, Silvia & Edward
Degnan, Catherine
Dell’Anno, Judi & John
Densmore, Tiffany
Dolle, Barbara
Donders, Carrie & Steve
Donley, Lorraine & Kelly
Downing, Claire
Dufresne, Joyce
Elwell, Marlain & David
Ferrarin, Marie & Ray
Fiorello, Janice
Fisher Elementary School
Fisher, Robin & Marc
French, Melody
Furtado, Carmel
Gallett, Kathleen

Giordano, Natalie
Girl Scout Troop #3362
Girl Scout Troop #3627
Godfrey, Wayne & K9 Tarawa
Great Fields Kennel
Green, Sheila & Perry
Gronning, Mary & Norman
Haight, Judith & Richard
Hambright, Thea & Erwin
Harding, Wendy
Harrison, Patricia & Mark
Haskell, Carrie
Hayes, Brayden
Helping Hands Shop
Hemmings Motor News
Holland, Madelyn
Hoyt, Nancy
Humphries, Heidi
Hutchinson, Marisa
Hutchinson-Smith, Julie
Jacobs, Lisie
Knights, Bryan
Knights, Diane
Kruger, Steve
Lawrence, Linda & Doug
Leantt, Susan
Leavitt, Susan
LeMay, Elizabeth & John
Levin, Flo
Lima, Chris
Litowinsky, Marie & Tom
Loos, Kim & Carole Sheringham
Madden, Deb & Tim
Magan, Kathy Jo
Maggio, Charles
Mahar, Marissa
Malinowski, Andrea
Manchester Health Services Inc.
Marcoux, Dottie
Mark, Rachel
Mattison, Trish & Andy
Maxymillian, Laurie
McCabe, Anna
McGuire, Penny
McKenzie, Katie
McLenithan, Linda
Michaels, Bailey
Miller, Shirley & Andy Hall
Molly Stark Elementary School
Moore, Mary
Moore, Susan & Richard
Morandi, Erin
Morse, Cinda
Mount Anthony Union Middle School
Mount Anthony Union High School 

Interact Club
Nardone, Susan
O’Brien, Marianne & Kenneth
Ostrander, Marie
Pal, Carol
Perkins, Melissa
Peters, Tim
Porter, Weslie & Charlie
Pratt, Roseanne & Steve
Richmond, Jennifer
Rifkin, Barry
Roberts-Morandi, Kim
Robinson, Lucy & William
Roy, Kenny
Sands, Alexandra
Schade, Jody & Matt
Schilcher, Jane

Donors Donors In-Kind Donors
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Second Congregational Church
Sholes, Teresa
Shultz-Loomis, Caedy & Patrick Loomis
Skoug, Seline & David Van De Water
Smith, Diane & Dennis Ryder
Smith, Theresa
Snow, Douglas
Snow, Ruth
Stover, Louise & Jeff
Sunderland Elementary School
Swartz, Caitlin
Szabo, Lori
Tarantino, Margaret & Andrew
Tegart, Beth & Bob
The Original Express Band
Thompson, Jonnie
Thulin, Andrea & Cliff
Tibbett, Jessica
Tilley, Caitlin
United Counseling Service
Villalobos, Miguel
Wechter, Diane
West, Kim
Whitman’s Feed Store
Wilcox Ice Cream
Wilkins-Bliss, Laura

Coon, Ashley
Corbin, Deb
Ewing, Heidi
Greenwood, Kelsey
Kenyon, Samantha
Loomis, Jessica
Moscarello, Janine
Ring, Julie
Schaffer, Suzanna
Stetson, Ann
Whalen, Nicol

Volunteers
Barrows, John
Baumgartner, Elizabeth
Beckerman, Andy
Beckerman, Lauren
Bennett, Ethan
Betit, Sarah
Bowen, Jules
Brauer, Susan
Chadurjian, Jon
Cooper, Tina

Dandeneau, Lisa
Dalton, Claudia
D’Olivo Caitlin
DuFault, Laurie
Egan, Joe
Flynn, Madi
Fritsch, Freya
Garbarsky, Cynthia
Gerst, Cassandra
Guare, Lisa
Hemmelgarn, Tony
Kaeppel, Morgan
Macintire, Jenna
Mohan, Maia
Murphy, Michelle
Oceanna, Meg
Porter, Isabella
Pratt, Rose
Pratt, Stephen
Purdy, Jon
Sachau, Doreen
Seese, Sonja
Smith, Theresa
Stevens, Ray
Wood, Bill
Wright, John
Zemaitis, Mikaela
AND our Shelter Buddies: 

Andrew, Bryn, Cash, Colby, Ella, Grace, 
Grey, Hadley, Isla, Kaelene, Kaitlyn, Kyrrah, 
Peacable, Piper, Sojounrer, Thomas, True, 
and Willa

In-Kind Donors Foster Families Volunteers

Adoption Sponsorship Program

Spooky
Spooky is a three-year-old feline 
who is looking for a quiet home as 
noises startle her. She is initially 
shy but once she warms up and 
accepts attention, Spooky is a warm 
and loving cat. She can possibly go 
to a home with another cat but will 
do best in a home without dogs and 
without young children.

Sadie
Sadie is a three-year-old American 
Shelter Dog who is outgoing, playful, 
and friendly. She prefers a slightly 
quieter home where she can take her 
time to get comfortable and where 
she is the only pet. Sadie absolutely 
LOVES the outdoors and enjoys 
walking and hiking. This canine will 
be a loyal and true companion.

Thanks to Maple Leaf Realty 
(mapleleafvermont.com) of 
Bennington, the following 
animals are available for fee-
waived adoptions. Both of these 
wonderful animals are our longest 
canine and feline residents … their forever home might be with you!

Help SCAC at 
No Cost to You!
You can support Second Chance every time 
you shop on Amazon through the Smile 
Program.  Simply visit www.smile.amazon.
com and select Bennington County 
Humane Society (our legal name) as the 
charitable organization of your choice.  For 
every eligible purchase, SCAC will receive 
a donation.

GO GREEN WITH US
Help us save money and the 
environment by joining our e-mail 
service, iContact.  You’ll get the latest 
updates on upcoming events, find out 
what’s new at the shelter, and be able to 
read Happy Tails electronically.
To subscribe, visit 
2ndchanceanimalcenter.org and click 
on Email List.  Be assured that we won’t 
share your information with any other 
organizations.   
Thank you letters can be sent via email, 
too, saving paper and postage, and 
further helping the animals.  



Second Chance Animal Center
PO Box 620
6779 Route 7A
Shaftsbury, VT 05262

CAT-TV, Channel 15 Public Access: Watch Pets of the Week to see SCAC animals
available for adoption. For a schedule, visit catamountaccess.com.

News10 ABC: Join Steve Caporizzo and Pet Connection to see dogs and cats from Second Chance. Steve works with 
several shelters and rescues throughout the region, and SCAC is featured once a month. 

Air time is 5:45, Monday through Friday, and recorded sessions can be found at news10.com.

Second Chance is on Television!

You can also help Second Chance by donating supplies. 
Visit our website 2ndchanceanimalcenter.org to learn more.

June 2 - Adoption Event
PETCO (Bennington, VT)  | 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

June 23 - Carnival for Care
Mt. Anthony Union Middle School (Bennington, VT)
10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
July 7 - Adoption Event
PETCO (Bennington, VT) | 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

july 7 - Canine Adoption Event
Stratton Mtn. Village (Stratton, VT) | 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

july 14 - Dorset Dog Days
Dorset Village Library (Dorset, VT) | 12:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

August 4 - Adoption Event
PETCO (Bennington, VT) | 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

August 25 - National Dog Day Celebration
Northshire Bookstore (Manchester, VT) | 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

august 25-26 - Dorset Running Festival
Dorset School and Long Trail School (Dorset, VT) | Time TBD

September 1 - Adoption Event
PETCO (Bennington, VT) | 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

October 6 - Adoption Event
PETCO (Bennington, VT) | 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Upcoming Events
Check our website often for updated event information (2ndchanceanimalcenter.org)


